Trinity Lutheran Church Annual Meeting

January 28, 2024

AGENDA

1.  Devotions

2.  Secretary’s Report

3. Treasurer’s Report

4. Pastor’s Report

5. Director of Christian Education Report

6. Old Business

7. New Business

a.  Election of Church Council Members

b. Election of 2024 Board Members

c. Election of Nominating Committee

d. Election of Auditing Committee

e. SE MN Synod Assembly Delegates (need 2 voting members)

May 11, 2024 in Mankato, MN

f.  Zumbro River Conference Delegates (need 4 voting members)

February 4, 2024 at 1:00 p.m. at Good Shepherd Lutheran, Rochester 

g.  2024 Budget

h. Church building projects

8.  Closing – Benediction -Adjourn
TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
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2023 COUNCIL MEMBERS
Heather Eggler


President
Corey Wagner


Vice President
Amber Boles


Secretary
Jim Burmeister


Board of Finance
Jeff Tank



Board of Properties
Melanie Dobson


Board of Youth Ministry
John Schmeling


Board of Youth Ministry
Megan Olive


Board of Membership & Evangelism
Kathy Demmer


Board of Parish Activities
Sarah Fredrickson


Board of Christian Education
Dave Jorstad


Board of Stewardship
Larry O’Malley


Board of Worship, Music & Art
Breanna Subbert


Youth Representative
2023 Auditing Committee:         Jim Burmeister & Kevin Purrier
2023 Nominating Committee     Randy Benson, Bruce Fish, & Jon Zuk
2024 COUNCIL NOMINEES:   
1. Holli Nelson

2.
                                        3.

__________________________________________________________________
ELECTION OF 2024 BOARD MEMBERS
According to the Constitution and Bylaws of Trinity Lutheran Church, each board shall be comprised of six (6) persons elected by the congregation for three (3) year terms, two (2) being elected each year.  The chair of each Board brings the total to seven (7).
Board of Finance/Endowment Fund:  Jim Burmeister(C), Heather Eggler (C), Randy Demmer (Treasurer), Glenn Pollock, Hal Dessner, Lori Kindschy, Gina Anderson, Craig Pesch, Samantha Zuk.
Board of Christian Education:  _____________(C), Denise Phillippe, staff; Rebecca Rouhoff, Brittany Thompson, Jillyn Butteris, Mickie Wyttenbach, ____________ and ____________.
Board of Membership and Evangelism:  _______ (C), Shelly Brown, Brenna Scanlan, Holli Nelson, ___________, and __________.
Board of Youth Ministry:  Melanie Dobson (C), John Schmeling (C), Alex Hansen, Karlin Ziegler, Youth Coordinator, Elizabeth Klocke, and __________, youth.
Board of Parish Activities:  Kathy Demmer (C), Alex Hansen, Jodi Klocke, Betty Ann Franke, Janice Blanchard, Mary Peterson, Jaime Hansen.
Board of Properties:  Jeff Tank (C), Jon Zuk, Jeff Beaver, Randy Benson, Dave Johnson, Bob Holtan, John Schmeling (C).
Board of Stewardship:  ___________(C), Frank Moon, John Thoe, Pastor Kristen Anderson, staff; _____________, ____________, and _______________.
Board of Worship, Music & Art:  Larry O’Malley (C), Nancy Matti, Harry Follmuth, Kathy Demmer (C), _______________, _______________, & ________________.
Minutes of Annual Meeting

Trinity Lutheran Church

January 29, 2023
The annual meeting of Trinity Lutheran Church was held in the Trinity Sanctuary on Sunday, January 29, 2023.  The meeting was called to order by Sarah Frederickson at 10:05 a.m.  The quorum consisted of 108 members.  This consisted of members present at the church or online.

Pastor Kristen began with devotion, a prayer, and a hymn.

Sarah stated that we had a quorum and ballots were distributed by Heather Eggler and Larry O’Malley.  Sarah explained the procedure to the congregation and explained about the voting and counting procedure.    Heather and Larry collected the ballots and counted them and included the online ballots.  Pastor Kristen was called with a majority vote.
Sarah asked for approval of the 2022 minutes. Dave Erickson motioned to approve the minutes and Frank Moon seconded the motion.

Treasurer’s Report: Randy said that the report from the Board of Finance gives a good summary of our year. Our giving this last year exceed the previous year.  Randy pointed out categories on the Treasurer Reports and described the categories. He also described that under the music category Judy and Nancy declined payment for music and choir activity. Randy then turned to the balance sheet – he explained what totals equal between assets and funds. Jim Burmeister questioned the endowment account. Randy answered that there is an endowment policy that directs how the money is used. Typically, the earnings can be used as needed for the church expenses. He thanked Cathy for her time and energy keeping all the accounts straight. He also thanked Judy Follmuth for her volunteer time to reconcile the accounts.  Sarah thanked Randy for his report. Larry Dobson motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report and Eileen O’Connor seconded the report.

Pastor Kristen’s Report: Pastor Kristen thanked everyone for the kindness from everyone and was looking forward to a good year.  She thanked all the volunteers at the church for keeping things moving.  She commented on the 100th Anniversary that was coming in May 2023.

Director of Christian Education Report: Denise thanked all the volunteers that assist with Christian Education.  She stated that Sunday School children and parents are coming back and feel that things are moving in the right direction.

New Business: Melanie thanked everyone for their reports. Old business has been covered. Sarah talked about open positions. Kathy Demmer, Corey Wagner, and Jim Burmeister were elected to the Council.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the new council members.

Thank you gifts were presented to Jon Zuk, Randy Benson and Bruce Fish.  Sarah thanked them for their time spent on the Council and all the work and leadership they gave to the Church.

Election of 2023 Nominating Committee:  Randy Benson, Bruce Fish and Jon Zuk will be on the nominating committee as outgoing council members.  Harry Follmuth motioned to accept the board members as listed, Heather Eggler seconded.

Election of 2023 Auditing Committee:  Jim Burmeister and Kevin Purrier were elected for the auditing committee.  Frank Moon moved to approve the nominations and Emily Steffens seconded.

SE MN Synod Assembly Delegates: Mapuana Evjen and Melanie Dobson volunteered to attend. Larry Dobson motioned to approve this, and Heather Eggler seconded. 

Zumbro River Conference Assembly Delegates: Will need 4 nominations. No one volunteered. It was suggested that council members would work on it.  Emily Steffens motioned to approve, and Eileen O’Connor seconded.

Approval of 2023 budget: Randy presented the 2023 budget. He touched on mission support. He talked about how we figure up the 8% mission support giving.  There was a 4% increase for staff for 2023. He explained that budget estimates are a “guess” based on past history.  

Projects and financial support were open for discussion.  Frank Moon inquired about the west steps and what was the progress of the repairs.  Randy went through the five projects that the church was looking into:

1. Front Steps

2. Sewer repair and update

3. Black top the back alley

4. Leaky roof

5. Land Scaping.

Randy said that there would be discussion on all these items and the Property Board will be working on getting estimates.  Larry O’Malley made a motion to approve the budget and Mapuana Evjen seconded.  Sarah thanked everyone for coming.

Pastor Kristen did a closing benediction.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m. Heather Eggler motioned to approve the adjournment, and Emily Steffens seconded. Motion carries.

Respectfully submitted, Cathy Tjepkes, Office Manager

Annual Report of Pastor Kristen Anderson

 “How lovely is your dwelling place, O Lord…Happy are those who live in your house, ever singing your praises…”  
   

2023 was a year of celebrations.  So many reasons to sing God’s praises!
Being called in January to serve as your pastor and celebrating that gift in March with the installation service remains a true joy in my life.  I continue to be in awe of your generosity and the gifts and talents for ministry that you share with the congregation and the community.

   In April, we gathered to celebrate Easter and the gift of resurrection and new life.  The week before we gathered both inside and outside of church to wave palm branches and then after worship, enjoyed the marvelous gift of community fellowship with the Palm Sunday brunch.  It was thrilling to see the fellowship hall full after several years of pandemic shut down and isolation.  We even had to put up additional tables, which was so exciting!

   In May, we celebrated once again—gathering for a special worship service and fellowship dinner marking the 100th anniversary of the completion of our church building.  Together we marveled at the faith that drew our predecessor churches together and helped them to take a risk and a leap of faith when they formed Trinity.  Together we gave thanks for all the years of faithful ministry that has taken place both inside the beautiful walls of our church as well as outside in the community.   

   In early June, we celebrated the new church directory, the last one was in 2015.  Because of the pandemic, the new directory had been postponed several times.  The new directory was yet another sign that life was moving forward, and we rejoice in that gift.

   In 2023, we also sing praises for the baptisms of 14 children and 1 adult, seven of our children receiving their first communion, celebrating the rite of confirmation for 16 of our youth, the hiring of a new Youth Coordinator, Elizabeth Klocke, the hiring of a new custodian, Corey Wagner, the welcoming of several new members, as well as recognizing our 21 high school graduating seniors.
As 2024 unfolds, may we never cease to sing God’s praises for all that God is doing!
Report from Denise Phillippe, Dir. of Christian Education
In 2023, we offered a full array of programs with registrations as high as they’ve been since 2020.  These programs were Sunday School, WASS (Wednesday After School Special), Wednesday suppers, confirmation classes, First Communion, first Bibles, and Vacation Bible School.  

In contrast to summers 2021 and 2022, we offered Vacation Bible School all in one week, rather than three times spaced across the summer.   Registration and attendance were similar to the past two summers.  We again used aspects of the “rotation workshop” model that was so popular over a decade ago at Trinity.  Our theme was “River of Life” (ELCA World Hunger materials) celebrating God’s gracious gift of water.  In all VBS sessions, we repeated Biblical water themes, but with various emphases, stories, and activities.  We offered crafts, water games, drama/ storytelling, a giant problem-solving game, a service project, an adventure (mini walk for water), music, and cooking.  

In WASS this year, we have added a weekly prayer in which students suggest requests for people or situations they would like prayed for.  I believe this will help our students be more comfortable praying outside of formal worship or ritualized (such as bedtime prayer) settings.  

A confirmation challenge I found my first two years was students’ (lack of) completion of worship notes.  This has changed, due to an incentive system now in place for the second year.  By submitting half or all the notes by established, early deadlines, students can knock a note off their total number needed this year or next year or both.  We had success at the end of the school year and at the end of December.  (End of December 2023:  Two-thirds of confirmation students had completed half their worship notes, which was the aim of incentive.  A full one-third have completed all notes for the year, which was not even a hope.)  

I attended an online national youth ministry conference over several days in February.  The knowledge I gained benefits Trinity’s programs for children and young people.  Thank you for continuing education funds!  I also began to participate in the synod’s monthly “Faith Formation Network” meetings/education opportunities.  

An apparent success in fall 2023 was transitioning Wednesday Suppers from a team of three dedicated moms who rotated weeks to prepare all meals to a wider group of people who can prepare the main course and sides and/or serve the meal and/or prepare dessert.  Among our volunteers, we have parents of current youth, great grandparents, and “empty nester” parents who miss the energy of youth.  Having more people involved seems to be more the tradition at Trinity—and we invite more people to volunteer for just one Wednesday.  With the support of the Church Council, the meal is free, with the option of giving a freewill donation.  (Meal preparers are generally donating the meal, though reimbursement is possible.)  

Challenges of the year: (1) A yet-to-be-formed tech committee is sorely needed in educational programs as well as office-business support; lack of tech expertise has limited and negatively impacted Trinity’s educational programs.  (2) Low attendance in 5th and 6th grade Sunday School continues to be discouraging.  (It is no fun for one student to show up and be the only one!)  In an oddity, the current 5th grade has no students at all; one or no students has been the pattern for the class all the way through.  We decided in the summer to offer Sunday School for this age only in the fall.  Enrollment was the lowest it’s been in my time here.  On the optimistic side, we have just expanded the 5th-6th grade youth group to be a “middle school youth group” including 7th and 8th graders.  

Though high school youth programs are outside my job responsibility, I enjoy supporting this age group.  I am so happy the Elizabeth Klocke listened to God’s voice calling her to serve our youth!  I look forward to July’s ELCA Youth Gathering with 13 of our Trinity youth.  

Thank you sincerely and wholeheartedly to every teacher, leader, and assistant of any kind—adult and teen—who supported our various educational programs and to Christian Education Board members.  Thank you also to those who have donated materials and food.  You have all blessed our children and youth—and me—through your generosity.  

President’s Report

Looking back on 2023 at Trinity Lutheran Church, there are many things to be grateful for within our church family and our congregation.  In general, 2023 was a successful year for Trinity and was full of changes, achievements, and celebrations.

We began the year with Pastor Kristen Anderson as our Bridge Pastor, helping us with the transition from one pastor to another. At the Annual Meeting in January, the congregation voted to call her to be our pastor and we were able to celebrate her installation on March 12th. I appreciate Pastor Kristen for all she has done for our church along the way and for her spiritual leadership.

In February, the council decided to bring back our position of Church Custodian. While Simply Tidy, the cleaning service we had hired, was doing a good job, there were some specific things the council felt could be better handled with a full-time custodian. We were fortunate to be able to offer the position to Corey Wagner who started in April.  

May was a very active and joyful month for our church. In addition to celebrating our graduating seniors, we also celebrated the 100th anniversary of our church building. It was exciting to share a catered meal together and celebrate our history. Thank you to everyone who helped organize the celebration. It was a fun event! 

During the summer, our photo directory was finally publish and made available.  A lot of hard work went into making that happen, and I thank everyone who pitched in and helped.

September was another busy month as we started the school year and we also welcomed Elizabeth Klocke as the Youth Director after hiring her in August. It is great to have Elizabeth back at Trinity and working with our youth!

In September, we also sold the blue church bus we had. While it was nice to have for transporting the kids, the council decided that it was time to let it go. There was ongoing maintenance that we needed to do, and we were having trouble finding a bus driver on a consistent basis. Thanks goes out to Skeeter Miner for helping us with this process.

In October, we celebrated with our 10th Grade Confirmation students.

Near the end of 2023 we were able to get an initial bid on repairing the steps on the west side of the church.  This is one of several bigger projects in Trinity’s near future.  Others include but are not limited to repairing the balcony ceiling from some water damage we had, replacing the asphalt in our parking lot, updating our landscaping and additional audio/visual update within the church.
As I wrap up the report, there are some additional thanks that I would like to give:  

· Denise Phillippe – Thank you for being the solid foundation that has helped us get through our different transitions of the last couple of years and for all you do for our church. You have been an amazing blessing.  

· Cathy Tjepkes - Thank you for all you do to keep the church office running and for being patient with me when I am late in getting my materials to you. It was great to know that you would be there to help keep me on track.  

· The Executive Committee (Amber Bolles, Corey Wagner and Pastor Kristen), the Church Council members and our different board members – Thank you for your time, input and leadership within our congregation as you all helped make 2023 another successful year.

· Sarah Fredrickson – Thank you for the countless hours you put in helping me put together the Trinity Lutheran Church Personnel Policy.    We could not have done it without you.
Heather Eggler
Trinity Lutheran Church Council President  

Board of Parish Activities

Your parish activities board was busy with a few events this past year. 

In March the Board started planning the meal and Fellowship Hall decorations for our May 21st Trinity Lutheran Church Building centennial.
In September the board assisted with the Weiner roast pot luck lunch to kick off the Trinity Lutheran Church Sunday School Rally Day.
November we were blessed to serve brunch to the Minnesota Adult and Teen Challenge concert members.

Board of Properties

2023 Board Members: Jeff Tank (C), Jon Zuk, Jeff Beaver, Bob Holton, John Schmeling, David Johnson, Randy Benson.

As the church is now over 100 years old this year, there is always plenty to do for the properties board. General repairs were done, including AC filters, ceiling tile replacement, light bulb replacement, softener salt, and landscape cleanup. Thanks to those on and off the properties board for your help in keeping up on items in the church. If you see items that need attention or would like to help in any capacity, please let the office know.

Noteworthy items from 2023 included: 

· Wood around the west and southwest entrance doors was stained.

· Two cracked sanctuary storm windows replaced.

· Concrete borings done on west stairs.

· Received Quote from Benike Construction for west stair repair.

· Riehle Decorating (did sanctuary refurbishing) looked at balcony trim damage--awaiting quote.

Items for 2024 include:

· West staircase repair

· Repair water damage on trim in balcony

· Landscaping updates and repair

· Refrigerator replacement

Submitted by Jeff Tank

 Board of Finance Report

2023 Board Members: Heather Eggler (Council Member &amp; Co-Chair); Jim Burmeister (Council Member; Co-Chair); Craig Pesch (2nd Year, 2d Term); Lori Kindschy (1st Year, 2nd Term); Hal Dessner (1st Year, Term); Glenn Pollock (3rd Year, 1st Term); Gina Anderson (2nd Year, 1st Term); Jennifer Johnson (served 1 year to finish out the 3rd year of a previously open position).

The Board of Finance meets monthly in the week prior to the Church Council meeting.  We monitor the financial affairs of the congregation and make recommendations on finance matters for consideration by the Church Council. This includes our operating funds, memorial funds, and endowment funds.

Congregational giving in 2023 was about $17,400 more than it was in 2022. After adding in receipts of Thrivent Choice dollars, an allocation from our Endowment Fund earnings, some miscellaneous fees, and COVID assistance (Federal Employee Retention Credit (ERC)) our income for the year was more than our expenditures by almost $26,100. Our expenditures for 2023 were under budget in some categories and over in others, resulting in total expenditures that were about $13,800 under our approved 2023 general fund budget.

The overall financial condition of our church, as shown on our balance sheet, continues to be solid. Other than some monthly payables, we did not have any debt as of yearend 2023.  

Our Memorial Funds are in MBT Bank Hayfield in two accounts - a checking account and a savings account. The end of year balance is $28,235, about $300 less than EOY 2022. Giving to our memorial funds in 2023 was $12,183, interest earned was $93, and money transferred in from other funds was $15,510.  Disbursements from our Memorial Funds in 2023 were $28,085.  

Our Endowment Fund is invested with three different institutions - MBT Bank Hayfield in a savings account, the ELCA Mission Investment Fund (MIF), and in a Schwab Financial (formerly TD Ameritrade) account that is managed for us by Eaton Miller of PlanWell Financial Guidance in Blooming Prairie. Earnings from the Endowment investments may be used for purposes such as mission outreach and capital improvements as outlined in our endowment fund policy. The balance in our Endowment Fund at EOY 2023 is $524,248 an increase of $37,533 from EOY 2022. There were no gifts to our endowment fund in 2023, unrealized market gains were $37,569, and dividends and interest earned from investments was $16,386. Expenses deducted during the year were $1,711 for investment management fees. Disbursements made from our earnings were $4,500 for mission outreach and $10,210 for the engineering study that was done on our west outside steps.

Our Gilderhus Seminary Scholarship Fund is invested in the ELCA Mission Investment Fund (MIF). It was established by the Gilderhus family to provide scholarships, as designated by Selma Gilderhus, to members of our congregation that attend a seminary of the ELCA. The balance in the fund at EOY 2023 is $45,794, a decrease of $3,680 from EOY 2022. There was $1,620 of interest earned, and $5,300 was disbursed from the accumulated earnings for student senior scholarships. 

We would like to thank our office manager Cathy Tjepkes and treasurer Randy Demmer for their support of our efforts as a board. Special thanks to Judy Follmuth for volunteering to reconcile our cash account bank statements with our financial records each month. We are so blessed to worship and serve with you! 

Thank you also to Glenn Pollock, who has completed his first term of service on the board, and to Jennifer Johnson for serving the final year of a term that was previously open on the board. Your faithful and dedicated service is very much appreciated! We are truly blessed with the opportunities we are given to serve. Thanks be to God!

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the members of the Board of Finance,

Heather Eggler and Jim Burmeister

Board of Stewardship

2023 Board members were Frank Moon, Dave Jorstad, John Thoe, and Pastor Kristen Anderson.  The board led Stewardship month in November.  Frank Moon, Dave Jorstad and Pastor Kristen all gave temple talks during worship.  One Sunday we had everyone in the sanctuary write on post-it notes all the ways they served or volunteered out in the community.  During offering and communion, they brought them forward and posted them on a poster board that was entitled “Trinity Serves.”  It was an amazing visual reminder of how much ministry and service happens each day not just at church, but also in greater community.  Pledge cards were also distributed, along with Time and Talent sheets.  Forty-six pledge cards were returned with pledges totaling $116,774.  Twenty-nine time and talent sheets were returned.  In 2024, the board will be working on putting together a fund drive/capital campaign for needed repairs, in addition to our normal stewardship drive.

Board of Youth Ministry
2023 Youth Board Members: Alexandra Hansen, John Schmeling (council representative), Karlin Ziegler, Melanie Dobson (council representative), Montana Scott (youth representative) and Youth Coordinator Elizabeth Klocke.

After months of advertising for a youth coordinator the board was thrilled to hire Elizabeth Klocke! Raised at Trinity and back in the area with a deepened faith, Elizabeth has hit the ground running.  She brings spark and consistency to the youth program. Growth is happening with fun/meaningful activities (planned with student input) and as she works to build relationships. 

Before Elizabeth, adult volunteers led the Wednesday night forums, held every other week. Monthly events were planned, some with hit or miss attendance. John and Kelli Schmeling took a small group on a northern Minnesota camping trip, which included rock climbing, everyone had a blast.

Activities for 2023 included:

• Sledding at Skinners Hill, Austin

• Annual Mount Kato ski trip, Mankato

• Northern MN, camping trip

• Fire pit and games

• Babysit so parents can shop

• Overnight Lock-in 

The 2024 ELCA National Youth Gathering will be held in New Orleans, July 16-20. There are 13 youth attending with 3 adult leaders. Those attending are busy with fundraising and planning.

Respectfully submitted, Melanie Dobson
Board of Membership & Evangelism

In 2023, we welcomed two new families to our congregation. In May we, along with Pastor Kristen, completed the new church directory.  Our members are Holli Nelson, Brenna Scanlan, Shelly Brown, and Megan Olive.
Board of Worship, Music, and Art
2023 board members were Larry O’Malley, Nancy Matti, Harry Follmuth, Kathy Demmer, and Pastor Kristen Anderson.  Board met to coordinate worship and music especially Advent/Christmas and Lent/Easter.   New sound mixer was purchased and platform for equipment was installed and carpeted. Working to complete this project in 2024. 

Board of Christian Education

2023 Board Members: Sarah Fredrickson (Council Rep, 2023), Denise Phillippe (staff, August 2020), Nancy Schnable (2017 partial term), Rebecca Rouhoff (2021), Brittany Thompson (2022), Jillyn Butteris (2023), and Mickie Wyttenback (2023).

Thanks be to God for the opportunities we have to support and improve the education programs for our children and youth. Pastor Kristen and Denise taught First Communion classes during Lent with seven students (six third graders and one older student) receiving communion on Maundy Thursday with their families at the altar railing. We had about 45 students in confirmation in winter/spring who learned more about the New Testament and about 30 in fall who began studying Luther’s Small Catechism. Spring WASS, confirmation, Wednesday Suppers, and youth group ended April 26.  The last day of Sunday School in spring was May 7, the week before Mothers’ Day.  
Vacation Bible School happened July 31-August 3, all one week, versus several “random” evenings over the summer format used the past couple years. “River of Life,” celebrating God’s gracious gift of water, was the theme. Our Sunday School theme in winter/spring was “Very Big Mistakes and What God Did About Them” and fall was “Very Famous Friends and How Jesus Loved Them”.  Sunday School was led by 11 adult/teen volunteers in spring and also 11 in the fall (not all the same 11). Thank you to each and every one. Rally Day was September 10 and involved the entire congregation in a day of service, following the ELCA program God’s Work Our Hands. WASS also started up again in September. Denise taught a Bible class for second graders and several older students in the fall; Bibles were presented October 1 to seven young students.  Following the traditional overnight retreat at Good Earth Village and reading of faith papers, 16 students were confirmed October 29. The Sunday School Christmas program was December 17 during the regular worship service. May God bless all who have been involved in teaching God’s Word to all of our young people. 

Women of the ELCA Report

WELCA meetings continue monthly.  Despite low numbers in attendance, there are 4-5 ladies who still come, share coffee, and treats and a review of Bible chapters and books of the Bible and New Testament.  We would welcome more to join us.

Bigger events included the confirmation and graduation brunches.  These two events have been given to other groups at church who will continue for now.

Christian Service Groups have not been so busy since Covid arrived, but you are still needed.  As church members, this is an area we can all help in.
The Bazaar was successful.  Monies received are used for our local, state, and national missions.  Thanks to all who contributed items to sell.  Quilts were sold or given away to many places.

Submitted by Dorothy Gesme

2023 Financial Report of Trinity WELCA

Women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America

	WELCA CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE 01/01/23               
	$2,101.54

	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	

	   WELCA & Circle Offering                              
	$783.00 
	

	  Quilting Memorials
	$310.00 
	

	   Greeting Card Sales             
	$78.00 
	

	   Quilt Sales                                  
	$3,372.50 
	

	   
	$70.00 
	

	   Funerals       
	$800.00 
	

	   Bazaar                            
	$889.82 
	

	   TOTAL INCOME   
	
	$6,303.32 

	
	
	

	   TOTAL DOLLARS AVAILABLE
	
	$8,404.86

	
	
	


	DISBURSEMENTS
	
	

	   Groceries and Supplies
	$225.48 
	

	   SE MN Convention Offering
	$200.00 
	

	   SE MN Convention Expense
	$20.00 
	

	   Postage
	$63.00 
	

	   Staff Gifts
	$400.00 
	

	   Greeting Cards
	$108.45 
	

	   Quilting Supplies
	$94.00 
	

	   Thank offering/Churchwide                    
	$70.00 
	

	   WELCA Churchwide Offering
	$400.00 
	

	   ELCA World Hunger Appeal
	$500.00 
	

	   ELCA Disaster Relief
	$400.00 
	

	   ELCA Fund for Leaders
	$100.00 
	

	   Global Health Ministries
	$100.00 
	

	   Lutheran Social Services of MN
	$200.00 
	

	   Hayfield Backpack Program
	$300.00 
	

	   Hayfield Ambulance
	$300.00 
	

	   Hayfield Share Christmas 
	$100.00 
	

	   Dodge County Faith in Action
	$200.00 
	

	   Peace and Power Ministry (Albert Lea)
	$200.00 
	

	   Habitat For Humanity
	$200.00 
	

	   Good Earth Village
	$500.00 
	

	   Lutheran Campus Center - Winona State
	$500.00 
	

	   Lutheran Campus Crossroads Center - Mankato 
	$500.00 
	

	   Trinity Lutheran - Nielsen Youth Campership Fund
	$300.00 
	

	   Trinity Lutheran Good Samaritan Fund
	$200.00 
	

	Total Disbursements
	$6,180.93 
	

	
	
	

	 WELCA CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE 12/31/23
	
	$2,223.93 

	
	
	

	                                Betty Moon, Treasurer
	
	

	                                Audited by Jim Gesme:  01/06/24
	
	


Membership Report For 2023
Gain in Membership:  41


Baptisms:  15

Confirmed:  16

Other new members:  10

Transfers In:
4/4/23  
Jay and Mary Pat Anderson

11/7  

Connor & Taylor Goodwin, Blakely and Asher

11/7  

Christa Decker & Colton Thompson, Hannah Bjerke, Kovin Bjerke, Brantley
                     Thompson, and Braxton Thompson

Loss in Membership:   11


Deaths : 8


Letters of Transfer:  3

Transfers Out:

Jim & Ann Fischer 

Bethel Lutheran Church, Rochester, MN

Gayle McMeekin


Mount Calvary Lutheran, Eagan, MN

2023 Pastoral Acts

Baptisms:
1/1  

Joyner Knox Zelinske

3/19  

Hayden Michael VanBuskirk

3/19 

Logan James VanBuskirk

3/19 

Blakelee Jo VanBuskirk

4/23  

Jaima Joy Hohenstein

6/11  

Harlowe Viola Wagner

6/11 

Easton Duane Hanson

7/2  

Taron Beaux Streiff

7/9  

Nolan Dale Linskey

7/9 

Ryan Dale Linskey

7/16 

Brooks Joseph Andrist

8/20  

Jacee Jo Kruger

9/17 

Blakely Nicole Goodwin

9/17 

Asher Henry Goodwin

11/26  
Hudson Donald Ellis

Funerals:

1/21  

Sharon Stephanie Scharberg

1/25  

Cindy Lou Tindal

2/4  

Sharyl Ann Herrick

2/5 

Michael Paul Stevens

2/10  

Michael Edward Nelson (non-member/funeral home) 

3/3  

Donald Jerold Lee  (non-member/funeral home) 

4/15  

Carolyn Espe  (Rev. Barb Finley Shea officiated)

4/18  

Walter “Red” William Nelson

9/28  

Lowell Gene Bakkedahl

10/21  
Marilyn Rose Selma Kroll

10/21  
Marion Theodora Bungum (non-member/at Evanger)

	First Communion
	
	Graduate Recognition

	Elijah Butteris
	
	Emily Augustin

	Sawyer Fish
	
	Carson Beaver

	Emmett Otterness
	
	Calli Coolidge

	Gavin Rouhoff
	
	Christopher Dick

	Quinten Tank
	
	Taylor Dick

	Mason Wiebusch
	
	Luke Domino

	Jax Zelinske
	
	William Gillette

	
	
	*Macy Holtan (in memoriam)

	Confirmation
	
	Kayden Jacobson

	Addison Augustin
	
	Aryanna Jorgenson

	Madison Beaver
	
	Cora Jorgenson

	Avaya Bjornson
	
	Isaac Matti

	Betsy Gillette
	
	Hunter Middleton

	Steven Gillette
	
	Ellie Mork

	Maggie Hansen
	
	Ethan Pack

	Natasha Jax
	
	Sydney Risius

	Sophia Louks
	
	Dakota Robinson

	Anna Mork
	
	Cole Selk

	Benjamin Nelson
	
	Avery Towey

	Seth Pack
	
	Sam Tucker

	Paisley Scanlan
	
	Sienna Zelinske

	Everett Schmeling
	
	

	Isabel Winfield
	
	

	Tanner Woslager
	
	

	Savannah Wyttenback
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As another year has drawn to a close, we give thanks for what has been and look forward with
anticipation and hope.

In 2023, the ministry of the Southeastern Minnesota Synod continued in earnest. Sixty-two
congregations engaged in the call process even as some continue their call process into the new
year. We were delighted to welcome 21 new rostered ministers into various settings within the
synod.

For the first time in several years, we hosted a visit from a global companion synod. Bishop
Atahualpa Hernandez of the Evangelical Lutheran Church of Colombia (IELCO) spent a week
visiting our synod’s leaders, members, and ministries. It was a joy to spend time with him and
learn from IELCO’s excellent diaconal ministry among the most vulnerable in Colombia.

Our 2023 Synod Assembly, held in May, welcomed Dr. Susan Brower as the keynote speaker.
Dr. Brower helped us understand demographic trends across the state and our communities. In
May of 2024, we will use this information as a springboard for the focus of our next Synod
Assembly. We will welcome Dr. Matt Bloom to share as we consider how each of us can impact
our congregations and communities.

As I consider the ministry of the synod in 2024, I am drawn to the phrase every congregation
connected. In 2023, congregations took advantage of the connections we have with each other;
this was especially evident in the continued increase of collaborations between individual
congregations. Throughout the synod, congregations have strengthened ministry through
partnering with neighboring congregations.

As we draw on the strength of our internal connections, we have an opportunity to engage
afresh with the communities our congregations are already a part of. What opportunities are
there to be the church for the community beyond our buildings? What is already happening that
we can come alongside? What needs of our neighbors currently need to be met?

One of the gifts of being a congregation of the Southeastern Minnesota Synod is that no
congregation must go it alone. We are part of a network with congregations and connections

that strengthen us and multiply the impact we have in the communities to which we are called.

May the Spirit open our hearts and minds to all the ways God continues
to invite us to participate in God’s good work in the world!

In Christ,

Bur Lo

Bishop Regina Hassanally

semnsynod.org
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